
CHANGE REQUEST / AMENDMENT
PIJ ID DE21020 - DTS Data Center Storage Refresh

Arizona Department of Administration

Budget: Areas Affected:
Total Development Budget      $ 1,611,256.00 End Date                      Yes
Total Operational Budget $  4,760,814.86 Development Costs      No
Total Overall Budget                $  6,372,070.86                      Scope                            No

Original End Date:  05/31/22     Revised End Date:  12/31/22

Change Description:
On June 28, 2021, the project “DTS Data Center Storage Refresh” (PIJ) was approved without
conditions by ADOA-ASET and ITAC. The Department of Economic Security (DES) strengthens
Arizona by helping residents reach their potential through temporary assistance for those in
need, and care for the vulnerable. The Department of Technology Services (DTS) consolidates
application technologies to facilitate the development of a workforce able to deliver IT solutions
when needed. DTS focuses on services that can best be delivered in-house and serves as a
general contractor to deliver services requiring outside expertise. The storage equipment that
resides in the Iron Mountain data center facility is reaching the end of support. With this project,
DTS is refreshing the equipment to maintain the current reliability, support, and reduce the
physical footprint.

This Change Request/Amendment is being submitted to modify and extend the project end date
to December 31, 2022.  No changes will be made to the scope or development costs of the
project. This notification is the Arizona Strategic Enterprise Technology Office’s recommendation
to the Information Technology Authorization Committee (ITAC) for Approval with Conditions of
the amended technology project which is set for review on July 20, 2022.


